
I would like to thank the GSDCA and everyone 
involved in my nomination and subsequent  

presentation of the Donald J. Cliff Award. I’m 
humbled to be compared to someone so well  thought 

of by so many people for just being the man my 
Father taught me to be. It was a heartfelt surprise.

I’d also like to thank my wife Ann, my 
assistants, Amber Eisfeld, and Lisa Cirks-Veit 

who are a large part of why the workshops 
are successful helping so many GSDs each 
month. Thank you to the GSDCMSP for 

their continued support in reaching out to all 
factions of society’s GSDs. And lastly I’d like 
to share my admiration for the owners that 

attend looking for ways to improve their life’s 
adventure with their GSD. Without any one 

of  those mentioned this would not function as 
well as it does!

If any clubs would enjoy a visit and assistance 
in developing a workshop of their own please 

feel free to contact me through 
http://gsdcmsp.org/ronhalling.html 

and we can continue to “pay it forward” in 
Don’s memory!


